5th July, 2014
Dear Dr. Masters,

I am writing to you in response to your request for recommendations for the annual end-of-year celebration. First of all, I would have to say that the reputation of our school depends on every aspect of the College academic year, including our social events. With this in mind, I have taken the liberty to assess each of the previous events to better illustrate my choice for the upcoming event. 

To begin with, each of the previous years’ events had their individual merits. The disco & barbecue in the college, held last year, was a fantastic success as the students and staff could mix freely and get to know each other in a more relaxed setting. Previous to that, we went to the local theatre for the latest version of Shakespeare’s ‘Othello’ and afterwards had a wonderful evening in Soho’s Restaurant just around the corner. The experience of seeing a production of one of Shakespeare’s finest plays was indeed a memorable experience for these students. The meal afterwards was a perfect compliment to such a cultural outing. In 2011, we went on a highly entertaining day out to Dublin. The coach trip itself was great fun as the students all sang songs. When we got to Dublin, the students enjoyed a great day out in a city that has a lot to offer. 

The disco & barbecue, while being a friendly and relaxed evening, does however have one serious shortcoming in my opinion. It lacks the cultural element that is central to the foreign students’ experience while in Ireland.  On the other hand, despite the enjoyable journey to Dublin, the teachers involved remarked on the stress of minding foreign students in such a busy and sometimes, intimidating, city. Furthermore, having spent six hours travelling to and from Dublin, one day does not really provide the students with an in-depth appreciation of what the capital city has to offer. 

With all this in mind, I feel that a trip to the theatre would be the most appropriate end-of-year outing for the students. Having considered your point about the cost of meals, I would like to propose a slight alteration on the event two years ago. Instead of an expensive meal after the play, we could organize a picnic in St. Stephen’s Green around 4 p.m. I would recommend booking an early showing of the play in order to have the time and the weather to enjoy a picnic afterwards. 

In conclusion, I hope that these recommendations are useful (are of some help) in the planning of our end-of-year event. Once again, I would like to thank you for taking the time to review our previous events and I hope that my proposal fits the needs of the students and suits the nature of this special day. 
If you have any more questions regarding my proposal, please do not hesitate to contact me so that we can discuss it further. 

Regards,

John O’Brien
